
  

WEEKLY   BULLETIN   FOR   Nov.   2-6,   2020   |   Regular   5   Day   Bell   Schedule   
  

Announcements    -    Week    10    of   Distance   Learning   

1  Week  left  before  the  start  of  Hybrid  Learning!  -   Please  click   here  to  see  the  new   Hybrid  &  Remote                                         
Learning   Bell   Schedule .    Please   check   your   student   email   to   find   out   which   cohort   you   are!    

  
Hybrid  starts   Mon/Tues  (11/9-11/10)  for   Cohort  A  and   Thur/Fri  (11/12-11/13)  for   Cohort  B .  When   returning  in                                 
person,   here   are   some   important   items   for   you   to   review:   

● In  Person/On  Campus  Essentials:   When  you  are  on  campus,  please  make  sure  you  bring  your                               
Chromebook,  Chromebook  charger,  water  bottle,  lanyard,  ID,  face  covering  and,  for  speciality                         
classroom   environments,   a   face   shield.   

● Personal  Protection  Items:  Each  student  will  receive  two  cloth  face  coverings  on  the  first  day  of                                 
school,  as  well  as  a  face  shield  for  specialized  classroom  settings  such  as  science  labs,  ceramics,  or                                   
career   tech   education   courses.     

● Face  covering  requirement:  Students  will  be  required  to  wear  a  face  mask  at  all  times  except  when                                   
eating.  Students  will  be  provided  2  warnings  if  their  face  coverings  are  not  worn  properly.  If  a  student                                     
continues   to   defy   the   requirement,   they   will   no   longer   be   able   to   participate   in   in-person   learning.   

● Lanyards  for  IDs:  Each  student  will  be  issued  a  lanyard  in  order  to  display  their  student  ID  at  all                                       
times.  This  serves  two  purposes:  so  staff  can  more  quickly  identify  students  and  provide  quicker                               
access   for   touch   free   scanning   in   the   nutrition,   library,   and   ASB   purchase   lines.     

● Requirement  to  have  Zoom  camera  on:  Up  to  this  point  students  have  been  permitted  to  choose                                 
whether  or  not  to  turn  their  camera  on  during  Zoom  sessions.  PYLUSD  feels  that  this  has  been                                   
detrimental  to  student  engagement.  As  a  result,  students  will  be  required  to  have  their  cameras  on                                 
during   Zoom   sessions.   If   you   have   a   concern   about   this   requirement,   please   contact   your   counselor.   

● Consistent  seating  charts:  Teachers  will  be  assigning  seating  in  their  classes  that  will  remain  in                               
place  for  the  remainder  of  the  semester  in  order  to  help  with  contact  tracing  if  someone  is                                   
diagnosed   with   COVID-19.     

● Water  bottles:  Since  refillable  bottle  hydration  stations  will  be  the  only  way  to  access  drinking  water,                                 
each   school   has   purchased   water   bottles   or   cups   for   students   who   do   not   have   their   own.     

● Check  for  understanding  periods:  The  check  for  understanding  periods  will  be  cancelled  during  the                             
week  of  November  2-6.  Teachers  will  use  these  afternoons  to  prepare  the  physical  environment  and                               
technology   in   their   classrooms   in   preparation   for   hybrid   instruction.     

  
If  you  still  need  to  pick  up  items  at  school,  you  can  come  to  our   Back  to  School  Registration  Days  Part  2                                              
today-Wednesday    (11/2-11/4)   from    2-4   pm .   Please   enter   through   front   gates   and   follow   the   signs.     

● Parking  Permit  -  Cost  $10.  Students  need  to  bring  their  driver’s  license  and  know  the  license  plate                                  
number   &   make/model   of   the   car.   Click    here     for   form.     

● Senior  Lunch  Pass  -  Click   here  for  form.   ** Both  parent  &  student  must  be  present  when  turning  in                                     
this   form **    Bring   student   ID   to   add   the   sticker.   

● 18-Year  Old  Sticker  -  Click   here   for  form.   ** Both  parent  and  student  must  be  present  when  turning  in                                     
this   form **    Bring   student   ID   to   add   the   sticker.   

● Chromebook   -  If  you  still  need  a  chromebook,  you  can  check  one  out  in  the  Library.  Bring  your                                     
student  ID  for  verification.  All  students  that  are  coming  back  hybrid  will  need  to  bring  their  device  to                                     
campus   each   day.   Personal   devices   are   acceptable   as   well.      

● Planners   &    Gold   Cards     -   Every   student   gets   a   planner   for   free.    Gold   Cards   are   $10   through   Nov.   20th.     
● Packets,  supplies,  textbooks,  and  novels  -  Pick  up  any  additional  supplies  your  teacher  has  notified                               

you   about.      
● AP  Exams/PSAT  -   $95  per  exam  for  AP  and  $35  for  PSAT.  Click   here  to  get  the  AP  payment  form.  No                                           

form   needed   for   PSAT.      
● EDHS   Web   Store    -   To   save   on   time,   pay   online!   Click    here    to   purchase   any   of   the   items   above.  

https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/10/14/58430686/HYBRID%20BELL%20SCHEDULE.pdf
https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/10/13/47081384/Parking%20Permit%20Form.pdf
https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/10/13/47081384/Parking%20Permit%20Form.pdf
https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/10/13/47081384/Senior%20Lunch%20Pass%20Form.pdf
https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/10/13/47081384/Request%20for%2018-Year%20Old%20Sticker%20Form.pdf
https://www.edhs.org/ourpages/auto/2020/9/28/34316136/AP%20Exams%20Payment%20Form.pdf
https://webstores.activenetwork.com/school-software/el_dorado_high_sc2wy/


  

Counseling   Department   

1st   Quarter    ends   this    Friday,   Nov.   6th !   Turn   in   all   those   missing   assignments   to   raise   your   grade!   
  

Sophomores ~  if  you're  interested  in  a  weekend  leadership  conference,  apply  for   HOBY !  HOBY  is  a  hands-on                                 
leadership  program  for  sophomores  that  will  take  place  on  a  college  campus  or  virtually  (depending  on                                 
local  mandates)  in  June.  Go  to  the  counseling  website  and  click  HOBY  to  find  the  application  or  visit  the                                       
counseling  Google  Classroom.  Please  return  your  app  to  Mrs.  Campuzano  ( lcampuzano@pylusd.org )  by                         
Wed,   11/18 .      

  
Virtual  College  Visits  are  here!  -  Click   here  to  make  a  reservation  to  meet  with  a  college  rep  or  tour  the                                           
campus   virtually!      

     
Counseling  Google  Classroom  -  Don’t  forget  to  sign  up  to  get  important  info  for  your  grade  level.  Use  the                                       
Google   classroom   code   below   for   your   grade   and   follow   us   on   Instagram   @edhs_counseling.   
  ◆ 9th   -    ulrmv3b              ◆ 10th   -    bxufak5              ◆  11th   -    2txl5cp             ◆  12th   -    doz63kw           ◆  Wellness   -     jnqk2eo   
  

Quick   Reference   Guide   

  
HYBRID   &   Remote   Learning   
Bell   Schedule   

Click    here    for   the   new   Hybrid   and   Remote   Learning   bell   
schedule.   

ONLINE   Web   Store    Save   on   time   and   pay   online!   Click    here .   

Counseling   Dept    Email   your   Counselor   if   you   have   any   questions:   
Ms.   Armstrong,    darmstrong@pylusd.org    (A-G)   
Mrs.   Davidson,    tdavidson@pylusd.org     (H-O)   
Mrs.   Campuzano,    lcampuzano@pylusd.org    (P-Z)   

Tech   Support    Call   714-985-8733   
Email    helpdesk@pylusd.org   
Text   714-485-9840   

Reporting   an   Absence    Email    edhs_attendance@pylusd. org     
Message   Line   714-987-2759   

PAPER   -   Free   Tutoring   24/7   
  

Visit    https://app.paper.co/login     
Click   the   “Google   Login”   button   and   enter   your   school   
email   address   &   password   

Hotspot   Requests    Available   at   the   District   Office   -   Student   Services,   M-F   
9   to   3   pm.    Complete   this   form   prior   to   pick   up:   
https://forms.gle/MJeENnu7FPfsZ5u69     

Community   Service   Hours    For   a   community   service   form,   click    here .    Scan   or   take   
a   picture   of   the   completed   form   and   email   to   Mrs.   
Cardenas:    pcardenas@pylusd.org .     For   the   new   
Community   Service   Requirements ,   click    here .   

Work   Permits    For   a   work   permit   application,   click    here .   Scan   and   
email   to   Mrs   Cardenas:    pcardenas@pylusd.org    

Mental   Health   Supports    Those   in   need   of   support   may   use   the   following:     
Call   888-515-0595   (24/7)   
Email    weserve@caresolace.org     
Website:    caresolace.com/pylusdparents   
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